The Working Men’s Institute Board of Trustees met on May 18, 2023.
President Fred Frayser called the meeting to order. In attendance were President Fred Frayser, Vice President Nathan Maudlin, Treasurer Connie Weinzapfel, Secretary Tamara Allison, Trustee Christine Crews, President of the Friends of the WMI Jeanne Maudlin, Director Ryan Rokicki, and Circulation Specialist Shannon DeLap. 
Minutes of the April 20, 2023 meeting had been sent electronically. Connie Weinzapfel moved to accept the minutes. Nathan Maudlin seconded. Approved.
The Treasurer's Report was then presented by Connie Weinzapfel. Nathan Maudlin moved to accept and hold for audit. Tamara Allison seconded. Approved. 

FWMI- The 2023-24 slate of officers is as follows:  President-Jeanne Maudlin, Vice President-Ann Garrett, Treasurer-Paula Schmidt, Secretary-Bonnie Minnette.  We held our budget meeting. When we receive our clean copy of the budget, we will forward it to the WMI Board. Paula will be forwarding the invitation to the volunteer picnic to the members of the FWMI. We would like to thank the membership for having a book sale committee. We now have tote bags and t-shirts with the WMI logo. Both items are $15.00. 

In Old Business- 
· Membership meeting ideas-It was suggested that each member speak at each meeting. Information regarding these speakers should be placed on the reminder postcards (i.e., speakers’ names and topics) sent out before the meetings. It was also suggested that a staff member, archivist, or archive volunteer could show an artifact from the archives and give a short history of the said item at each meeting. If you nominate a new member it is suggested to take them on a tour of the WMI. Speaker Dan Busler would like to discuss these and many more ideas in depth at the July quarterly membership meeting. It was mentioned that the minutes from the Board of Trustees meetings need to be emailed at the same time as the membership minutes. 
· Long Range Plan: Tamara Allison investigated a $2500-$15,000 grant from The Posey County Community Foundation for the S.T.E.M. area. The application begins May 22 and ends July 31. The Grant is awarded in October. She also priced the discussed materials as well as a storage cabinet. The total of these items is $3000. Mrs. Allison and Ms. Weinzapfel spoke with John Lechleiter, former CEO of Lilly Pharmaceutical, to get some information about possible funding for our archive expansion.
· Oral History Project-We have set up a second interview with Rosemary Alsop. 

In New Business-
· The state library looked at our annual report and said our Non-resident Fee was the only thing that was in error. Our current fee is $275 per year. It was suggested that we increase ours to $325. It must be at least $301.67. Connie Weinzapfel made the motion to increase our Non-resident Fee to $301.67.  Tamara Allison seconded. Approved. 
· Since we have purchased a new copier, we now offer color copies. The current rate for copies is $0.10 per page with the first five pages free. I would like to charge $0.25 per color page. Tamara Allison moved that color copies be set at $0.25 per page and that all other print fees remain the same. Nathan Maudlin seconded. Approved. 
· We have purchased the proper adapter so that I-pads and I-phones can be connected to our projector system. 
Director’s Report (see attached) 

Mr. Rokicki then presented the claims. Nathan Maudlin made the motion to accept the claims. Christine Crews seconded. Accepted.

The meeting was then adjourned. 

















Director’s Report-May 18, 2023
April was National Poetry Month. The First Mondays Writers Group held a poetry reading on Thursday, April 27 with 24 patrons in attendance. Linda Neal Reising, Mark Williams, Victoria Woolf Bailey, and Jessica D. Thompson all read their published work with a Q & A following the reading.  
Kiwanis Story Time was held that same evening (April 27.) We had 18 Children in attendance. The next Kiwanis Story Time will be May 25. Karen Moser Will be reading Mossy by Jan Brett. We have 24 Children Registered for this event. 
We are currently finishing up our summer reading schedule. This year’s slogan is All Together Now. It will be a six-week program and begins June 22. It will be each Thursday Morning through July 29 at 10:30 with programs lasting 30-45 minutes each session. So far, we have the following groups participating. Garden Club, Kelsey from the Music School, Tammy Allison will be doing a S.T.E.M program, Janey Frayser will be contributing a story and activity and Deb Burdick’s writing group will show how journaling can be creative. 
The Purdue Extension office held Tech 101 on May 9. Six patrons were in attendance. Thank you to Kristen Lowry for these very informative sessions here at the WMI. 
The New Harmony Farmers’ and Artisans’ Market Presented by the WMI Kicked off the 2023 market season on Saturday, May 13. The market will be each Saturday Morning from 9:00 a.m. to Noon through September 16. 
The Retired Teachers from Posey County will meet at the WMI on Monday, June 5.
Rod Clark held another meeting regarding the upcoming Eclipse slated to occur on April 8, 2024, on Wednesday, May 17. 
Indiana Landmarks will hold a reception in the room for the dissemination of useful knowledge on June 9 from 5:00 p.m.-7:00 p.m.
We have had five applicants for the Arlene Feiner Memorial Research Grant for Women’s Studies. They have all been invited to submit a full proposal. These proposals are due tomorrow. 
Adam Green was in last week and did another assessment on the broken rafter in the attic. He did notice a few other areas that were a concern. 
The Volunteer Picnic will be Sunday, June 4, 2023, at 5:00 p.m. This event is being held at Maclure Park. Food and Drink will be provided. Please bring your lawn chairs. 

